
Hi Dan 

 All well here thanks and thank you for the enquiry below. 

 We think what you propose is acceptable. Part of the reason for recommending that the map 
component of SFRAs is done via a GIS tool is so that any map updates can be quickly fed in, 
particularly now that our live link is available to everyone, but as yours are in PDF then your proposal 
is one way round this.  

We’d still recommend changing to GIS files, if possible, going forward and highlight the newest 
update to our Future Flood Map layers which now include surface water and small watercourse 
future flood risk went live on March 11th.  

 On a separate note, I sadly will not be the SEPA lead officer for Cairngorms LDP and liaison going 
forward due to other workload commitments. My colleague Nicki Dunn will be taking over as the 
lead officer. I’m aware she hasn’t probably met any of your team yet and I am wondering whether it 
would be good for us to have a brief Teams meeting to have a wee bit of a handover and for her to 
meet your team. However, Nicki and I appear to have pretty much mutually exclusive availability due 
to leave and meetings until mid-April. Would you and your team have availability on Tuesday 15th 
April or Wednesday 16th April? 

 In the meantime, if you can send all future correspondence to our Planning North email that would 
be much appreciated. 

 Kindest regards 

Zoe 

 Zoe Griffin 

Senior Planner 

Scottish Environment Protection Agency  

Buidheann Dìon Àrainneachd na h-Alba  

 Advanced Notice of Leave: April 1st-3rd, April 9-11th and April 18th-May7th inclusive 

Working flexibly 

Normal working hours currently Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 9:00am-4:30pm,  

  

 

01698 582198 or 07826 298100 

 

planning.north@sepa.org.uk 

 

Inverdee House I Baxter Street I Aberdeen I Ab11 9QA  

 

Postal address: Angus Smith Building I Unit 6, 4 Parklands Avenue I Holytown I Motherwell 
I ML1 4WQ 

 

  

 

mailto:planning.north@sepa.org.uk
https://www.sepa.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/user/SEPAView/
https://uk.linkedin.com/company/scottish-environment-protection-agency
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Scottish-Environment-Protection-Agency-SEPA/170274626335436
http://twitter.com/ScottishEPA


  

 

  

  

Where passion meets purpose, for a positive environmental impact across Scotland. 

Disclaimer  

The information contained in this email and any attachments may be confidential and is 
intended solely for the use of the intended recipients. Access, copying or re-use of the 
information in it by any other is not authorised. If you are not the intended recipient, please 
notify us immediately by return email to postmaster@sepa.org.uk. Registered office: Angus 
Smith Building, SEPA, Unit 6, 4 Parklands Avenue, Holytown, Motherwell, ML1 4WQ. 
Communications with SEPA may be monitored or recorded or released in order to secure the 
effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.  

Dh’fhaodte gu bheil am fiosrachadh a gheibhear sa phost-d seo, còmhla ri ceanglachain sam 
bith na chois, dìomhair, agus thathar an dùil gun tèid a chleachdadh leothasan a-mhàin air an 
robhar ag amas. Chan eilear ag ùghdarrachadh gum faighear cothrom air an fhiosrachadh, no 
gun dèanar lethbhreac no ath-chleachdadh a dhèanamh dheth, le neach sam bith eile. Mur 
sibhse an neach ris an robhar ag amas, nach toir sibh fios thugainn sa bhad le post-d freagairte 
gu postmaster@sepa.org.uk. Oifis chlàraichte: Angus Smith Building, SEPA, Unit 6, 4 Parklands 
Avenue, Holytown, Motherwell, ML1 4WQ. Dh’fhaodte gun tèid conaltradh le SEPA a sgrùdadh 
no a chlàradh no a leigeil mu sgaoil gus obrachadh èifeachdach an t-siostaim a dhèanamh 
tèarainte agus airson adhbharan laghail. 

 OFFICIAL 

From: Dan Harris <DanHarris@cairngorms.co.uk>  
Sent: 12 March 2025 11:52 
To: Griffin, Zoe <zoe.griffin@sepa.org.uk> 
Subject: Cairngorms evidence report - version 3.0 flood hazard maps   

Hi Zoe 

 Hope you’re doing well. 

 I’ve got a question about the use of version 3.0 in our LDP evidence base. We published our SFRA in 
April 2024, which uses version 2.1 of the flood hazard maps, and I wanted to check how SEPA would 
like us take this into account at this point of the evidence report process. 

 We obviously do not want to re-do the SFRA and to address the emergence of new data it contains 
the following statement: 

 ‘The strategic flood risk assessment may become out of date in time because of significant 
improvements in flooding data, or large flood events may alter our understanding of the hazard. A 
review of the data will be required during the preparation of the Proposed Plan to ensure that the 
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settlement strategy and proposed development sites meet the requirements of National Planning 
Framework 4’s Policy 22.’ 

 We are still working on the section of the evidence report that covers flood risk and I have drafted 
this statement, which I think should cover the point about the new data. Can you tell me if SEPA 
would be happy with this approach? 

 ‘Detailed information on flood risk is contained within the Strategic Flood Risk Assessment for the 
National Park. Scottish Environment Protection Agency have confirmed that the Strategic Flood Risk 
Assessment is sufficient for publication. This section will summarise the findings of the Strategic 
Flood Risk Assessment, which may be accessed via the following link:  

• https://cairngorms.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Cairngorms-Strategic-Flood-Risk-
Assessment-2024.pdf   

 The Strategic Flood Risk Assessment was published in April 2024 and uses version 2.1 of Scottish 
Environment Protection Agency’s flood hazard maps. On March 11 2025 Scottish Environment 
Protection Agency published a public beta of Version 3.0 of the maps, which extends the range of 
information available to include the publication of a new surface water and small watercourses 
flood hazard map, and a new dataset which shows the potential effects of climate change on 
surface water flooding. The Park Authority recognises Scottish Environment Protection Agency’s 
desire that the operational use of the new mapping by planning authorities be fully effective by the 
end of May 2025 and is committed to using the latest available data in the preparation of the 
Proposed Plan.’ 

 Many thanks 

 Dan Harris (he/him)   

 Planning Manager (Forward Planning and Service Improvement) | Manaidsear Planaidh (Planadh 
Teachdail agus Leasachadh Sheirbheisean)  

Planning and Rural Development | Planaidh agus Leasachaidh Dhùthchail  

 T: 01479 870553 
E: danharris@cairngorms.co.uk   

 Usual working hours: Monday to Friday, 9.30am to 5.30pm  

  

  Read our plan for the future: cairngorms.co.uk/PartnershipPlan  

 Disclaimer: I have Attention deficit hyperactivity disorder and am on the autistic spectrum. Please 
be clear and direct in replies, be forgiving of drafting errors and please feel free to follow up any 
queries or requests with a reminder if matters are urgent or you have not had a response within two 
days.  
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